
Message from the Executive Headmaster  
 

Assalamu Alaikum 
The month of Ramadaan has opened a new chapter in our lives – of peace, blessings and an 

elated feeling of spiritually. May ALLAH TA’ALA accept our fasting, Ibaadah and other righteous 

actions that we have completed in Ramadaan.  

As I signed documents this week I couldn’t believe that it was already June and I have been at 

Orient for six months.  How time flies when you’re having fun—or working hard—and we are 

doing both here at Orient. It has been a wonderful six months for me as I got to know the learn-
ers, staff, and parents. The partnerships we have with you are integral to your child’s success. 

Thank you for the countless hours you invest in your child’s education. 

The development of the school over the past few years has been significant. The future will 

build on the firm foundations which have been established and on the quality of school life, es-

pecially for the benefit of our learners. 

We all want the best for our children, and we, the teachers and parents, must play a key role in 

the education of our children. Words of encouragement, a hug when the day has been rough, 

parental  interest in your child’s work, and your presence at school are vital! 

 

John Kehoe in his book "Mind power for Children" states that "The most beautiful sight in the world is a child 

walking confidently down the road of life after you have shown him the way. "There is also an African 

proverb that beautifully summarizes the reality of child raising. "It takes a village to raise a child.". The 
meaning is clear. Learners need parents, grandparents, family friends, teachers and others to 

provide the necessary experience and monitoring, for them to become well-adjusted and well- 

balanced members of our society 

Each Learner will gain from school according to the effort he/she applies. To increase the degree 

of educational success, it is very important that teachers, parents, and administrators communi-
cate openly and frequently concerning the progress of learners. 
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Important 
Info  

 
School Re -opens 
for Term 3  
24/07/2017  

 
Parent Consults  
Grades 11 & 12  
31/07/2017  
 
Grades 9 & 10  
01/08/2017  
 
Grades 7 & 8  
03/08/2017  



The curriculum emphasises the acquisition of knowledge, useful skills, understanding, critical thinking, and problem-

solving abilities for all learners attending our school. Every learner is unique and special and that they all have the ability 

to learn. We believe it is our responsibility as educators to nurture and develop every learner to their maximum poten-

tial. Learners are continually encouraged to appreciate our diverse community and to care for others by becoming glob-

al citizens, and develop a concern and active respect for the environment. 

 Learning is a life long adventure. It is not just knowing the answer or acquiring bits and pieces of knowledge. It can't 

simply be measured by grades and examination results. 

At Orient, we have recognized the need for lifelong learning and that the responsibility for learning lies in the hands of 

individuals and, of course, with the parent, teacher and the community. The aspirations and values in any society are 

rooted in the environment of the home and are nurtured by both the family and the school. 

 

In attaining such educational change, the priority at Orient is to teach our children how to learn and how to think. 

Armed with these skills, our learners will be able to cope with change and complexity. 

Admittedly, the school must possess character, tone and discipline - that which is most essential for an environment 

conducive to learning - to make our I earners become leaders in society, hence our motto "Learning for Leadership". It is 

through the full support of our Board of Governors, the Parents and Mums Committee and teachers that we are able to 

develop our learners into well-balanced individuals; and we are achieving this academically, socially, morally and on the 

sports field. Our teachers do their utmost to develop in our learner qualities such as perseverance, humility and good 

character.  

We are committed to nurturing each learner’s potential. We are committed to excellence of educational delivery. We are 
committed to assisting learners to exercise genuine respect for others, nurturing them to develop healthy relationships 
and to become responsible citizens. 

We are doing all we can to ensure that when our learners eventually leave school, they will do so as confident, caring 
young people, who are creative, collaborative, and committed to their learning. Our values of respect, integrity, curiosity, 
and excellence, are behind everything we do as a staff and as a school. 

Orient is forging ahead. With the spirit of co-operation we receive from all stakeholders we can only grow from strength 

to strength and contribute significantly to our flourishing, optimistic and creative community. 

My heartfelt thanks and appreciation is, therefore extended to the Board of Governors, all parents, well-wishers, spon-

sors and donors, who have contributed in the past and who are contributing currently. To my committed and dedicated 

staff - may the Almighty reward you for your tireless efforts and, finally, to my super learners - let us keep on striving. 

 

A happy holiday to all. 
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Message from the High School Principalȭs Desk 
 

As Salaamu Alaikum  
 

Respected Parents and Guardians 

  

It is absolutely incredible that we have arrived at the half way mark on our academic calendar and the end of the term 2. 

Reflecting on the events and activities of this term I feel extremely proud of our staff and learners for all their achieve-

ments to date. All the events co-ordinated by the various learning areas were meticulously and professionally executed 

and we achieved some excellent results. A big thank you and congratulations all the learners, parents, mentors, coaches 

and staff for their tremendous input.  

Orient Islamic School has a great reputation for its academic and sporting excellence and we are continuously striving to 

ensure Orient Islamic School maintains its reputation as a School of Excellence and Choice particularly in Science, Mathe-

matics and Accounting.  

 

Educating the 21st century learner means adapting to the learners cues, directing the discussion of new ideas and ap-

proaches and spreading problems in all directions to allow for critical thinking. Educators will be astounded by what 

learners can do, if only they are given the space to explore. The recently held Science Fair bears adequate testimony to 

this view. 

 

Mathematics is a compulsory requirement for the National Senior Certificate examinations. The national statistical analy-

sis reveals that many learners cannot cope with the subject because of its level of difficulty since it requires critical, ana-

lytical and logical thought processes. Hence, learners and parents become frustrated because low marks in mathematics 

impacts negatively on the learner’s overall result. Tuition in the subject now becomes a necessity. 

In order to ensure a seemless transition from the GET phase into the FET phase, we have secured the expertise of an ex-

cellent tutor, an Orient parent, who voluntarily conducts classes with our grade 9 learners. Parents, we urge you to take 

advantage of this wonderful opportunity. 

 

The delicate craft of math's instruction means offering learners the correct amount of information. Not so little that they 

feel helpless, but no so much that they are deprived the opportunity to discover mathematical truths for themselves.  

We would like to thank the Board of Governors for their tireless efforts in supporting and creating opportunities for the 

school to grow. 

 

Special THANKS to ALL the parents for their continued support. 

 

To the academic staff, administrative staff, security staff and estate staff, your hard work, dedication and commitment is 

sincerely appreciated. THANK YOU! 

                                                I wish you all a safe and restful holiday.  
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LEARNING AREA ACHIEVEMENTS AND ACCOLADES  
 

 
DEPARTMENT OF ENGLISH  
DAILY NEWS TEAM SPEAKING COMPETITION 
Learners of Orient made their debut in the Team Speaking competition. Two teams entered the competition held at Dan-
ville Park Girls High School. Fathima Zahra, Nuzhat Aafreen Amod and Ayesha Docrat displayed outstanding presentation 
and team work skills to progress to the finals of this prestigious competition. The adjudicators were so impressed with 
our learners’ performance that they requested the talk be delivered to the members of the Rotary at The Crusaders Club 
on 30 March. We are extremely proud of our learners’ achievement. Our team participated in the KZN final on 25 April. 
They competed against 5 top schools in KZN. Although they were not placed, we are proud they were able to participate 
at the highest level. The topic that was researched was:  THE PERCEPTIONS OF THE WORLD REGARDING MUSLIM WOM-
EN. The learner’s speeches were so impressive that they were published in the Daily News dated 03 May 2017. The 
learners were mentored by Mr Anuj Maharaj, Mrs. G Haneef and Mrs. M Khan (Librarian). The team delivered their 
speeches at an assembly on Friday 05 May. 
 
  

DEPARTMENT OF MATHEMATICS 
SOUTH AFRICAN MATHEMATICS OLYMPIAD 
The mathematics competitions generate a great deal of enthusiasm and curiosity for the subject at Orient hence, we con-
tinuously strive to ensure that learners participate in a range of mathematical contests and Olympiads. 100 learners from 
grade 7-12 have been entered for the SA Maths Olympiad held by the SA Mathematics Foundation. A total of 42 learners 
(21 GET and 21 FET)  wrote the second round examinations on 10 May. We are extremely proud of the learners for their 
exceptional performance.  
 
 
HORIZON MATHEMATICS OLYMPIAD 
Learners in the GET phase were entered for the Olympiad and 12 learners excelled and proceeded to round 2.  Dr R. 
Quadir, a senior lecturer at the School of Mathematics at UKZN, volunteered to coach our grades 7 and 8 learners in 
preparation for round 2 of the New Horizon Maths Olympiad that was written on 13 May 2017. It is pleasing to note that 
7 of Orient’s learners featured in the top 200. We are indeed, proud of our achievement and look forward to the Awards 
Ceremony on 5th August. Congratulations and special thanks to Mrs. Mumtaz Vahed for her hard work and continuous 
mentoring of our learners. 
 
 
INTERVENTION - MATHEMATICS GRADE 12 
It is disconcerting to note that some of our matriculants failed to obtain a pass in the Department Paper. The mathemat-
ics team resolved to address the problem by engaging in an intensive consolidation/remedial program during the Friday 
intervention sessions instead of syllabus coverage. Furthermore, the Board has intervened by securing the services of Mr 
Ashwin Karma and Mrs A Singh to tutor our learners. We look forward to some positive results in term 2. 
 
 
INTERVENTION ð MATHEMATICS GRADES 9 
Mrs. Tayob, a parent, volunteered her services to assist with the bridging of the grade 9 learners in the problem solving 
section. Classes for the “high- flyers” and the “high risk” learners are held on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 07h00 – 
08h00. The feedback from the learners and educators is positive.   
 
 
DEPARTMENT OF LIFE SCIENCES AND PHYSICAL SCIENCE 
SCIENCE FAIR ð GET AND FET PHASES 
  All Grade 7, 8 and 9 learners participated in an internal Science and Technology Fair in the  

Orient Islamic School Hall on Thursday 8th June 2017 from 07:30 to 11:00. 
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Each learner had the opportunity to demonstrate and explain their projects to the Judges who were the Natural Sciences 
Educators. The Hall was filled to capacity with excitement and nervous energy as the budding young scientists mixed 
chemicals, arranged their displays and eagerly awaited their turn to explain their awesome projects.   
 
Many of the learners had exceeded our expectations and produced amazing scientific projects, some of which were se-
lected to present at the AMS Science fair as well as the Regional ESKOM EXPO for Young Scientists. Learners collaborat-
ed across the different Learning Areas and this cross curriculum support based projects ensured excellent efforts from 
learners.   
  
LIFE SCIENCES/ ECO CLUB 
The Life Sciences/ Eco Club under the leadership of Luqmaan Desai arranged an excursion to UKZN Health Faculty. 
Learners were addressed by senior researchers Mrs. Seedat and Inga Elson. Learners learnt to culture and identify micro – 
organisms. They were also introduced to preservation techniques and advanced equipment used in laboratories. They 
were complimented for their exemplary behavior and enthusiasm. Learners thoroughly enjoyed the highly successful 
learning experience. Our sincere appreciation to Mr D.L. Naidu and Mrs S. Baccus for accompanying our learners on the 
excursion. 
 
DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC MANAGEMENT SCIENCES 
2017 has been an exciting year thus far for commerce learners at Orient. There has been a hive of activity and the follow-
ing are some of the activities they have been participating in, which are ongoing. Special thanks to Mr Haroon Bobat and 
his team for their tremendous effort in exposing our learners to a wide range of activities and to promote the depart-
ment. 
 
SAIPA 
The aim of the Olympiad is to make accounting a preferred choice to all learners, and to promote the option of profes-
sional accountancy for further study. 
 
The competition consists of two rounds, each consisting of a two-hour examination. The first round was written in May 
2017. We are proud to announce that 16 of our learners have qualified to participate in the final round which will written 
on the 2nd August 2017. Congratulations to our  learners and we wish them well in the final round.  
 
SAICA 
The South African Institute of Chartered Accountants (SAICA) annual Accounting Olympiad is open to Accounting and 
Mathematics learners in Grades 11 and 12. Participating learners stand a chance to win incredible prizes and be named 
the top accounting learner in the country.   
 
The event promotes a healthy competitive environment amongst grade 11 and 12 learners, and serves as a good practice 
session for learners to test their knowledge and skills of accounting ahead of the NCS examination. Participants are also 
at a distinct advantage as it gives them an opportunity to improve their accounting skills, marks and potential prepared-
ness for the challenges accounting at tertiary level may present. The Olympiad will be written on Wednesday, 2 August 
2017.   

SAICA JUNIOR ACCOUNTING OLYMPIAD 
Our GET learners are also given an opportunity to benchmark themselves against other schools nationally. This year our 
grade nine learners will also be participating in the SAICA Junior Accounting Olympiad where great prizes can be won. 
The Olympiad paper will be written on the 31 August 2017. The Olympiad will assist participating learners to decide 
whether or not to continue with Accounting in the FET phase. It also aims to promote healthy competition among learn-
ers.  

DEPARTMENT OF BASIC EDUCATION QUIZ 
Our grade 8 and 9 learners represented Orient Islamic School in this quiz held on the 1st June 
2017 at the Durban Teachers Centre. We are proud to announce that our learners, Talha Dada 
and Fathima Zahra Suleman in grade 8 and Ameera Desai and Almira Tayob in grade 9 were 
placed 1st and 2nd respectively in their divisions. They now proceed to the finals to be held early   

         in the 3rd term. Congratulates to our learners and we wish them well.  
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FIMO 
The FIMO (Finance and Investment Management Olympiad) is an initiative of the Department of Finance and Investment 
Management at the University of Johannesburg (UJ), that is focused on encouraging Grade 10, 11 and 12 learners to un-
leash their potential in a dynamic field.  
 
The Olympiad offers more insight into the finance and investment industry and offers exciting prizes.  
 
The Olympiad consists of two written rounds of which the first was written on the 10th of May 2017. We are proud to 
announce that 26 of the 27 candidates who sat for round 1 qualified for the finals scheduled for 26th of July 2017. Sin-
cere appreciation to Mrs. Tayob for mentoring our learners. All learners entered who wrote the 1st round will receive a 
Certificate from the University of Johannesburg. 
 
 

THE JSE CHALLENGE 

The JSE Investment Challenge is a game that aims to teach South African learners and students about investing on 
the JSE and the larger role that such investment plays in the country's economy. The Challenge helps participants, to 
learn about the fundamentals of investment strategy and encourages them to research and strategize issues sur-
rounding the trading of JSE-listed shares. 

Participants test their share trading skills through an ongoing annual simulated "ghost trading" program. Each team 
is given an imaginary sum of R1 000 000 to invest in JSE-listed shares. Their performance is tracked and measured in 
a competition against other teams taking part in the Challenge. The top performers win fantastic prizes. 

Students from Grades 9 to Grade 11 are currently participating in the JSE Investment Challenge. Learners are men-
tored weekly by an Honors student from UKZN and are guided along and advised as to how to manage their port-
folios.  
 
Prizes are awarded monthly as well as at the end of the competition where the top 5 teams are honored at a special 
function in Johannesburg, where they experience real life exposure to the JSE. 

 
GRADE 7 MARKET DAY 
EMS (Economic and Management Sciences) is a subject that is introduced to learners in Grade 7. This subject focuses on 
teaching the learners about money and bridging the gap from the bartering system to the current economic systems.  
The concept of Entrepreneurship is also introduced and learners are taught the skills of starting and running a business. 
A Market Day is held whereby learners are required to sell products to fellow learners at school.  

On the 12th of May our Grade 7 learners hosted their market day. A wide range of products were sold, including pizzas, 
waffles, krispy kremes, milkshakes, sweets, chocolates and various other food items  as well as slime which was very pop-
ular amongst the foundation phase learners.  
 
Overall, it was a very successful day and the learners were taught the concept of managing money based on their capital 
contributions and thereafter dividing the profit amongst the team members.  

 
COMMERCE CLUB ðCORPORATE SOCIAL RESPONSIBILITY PROJECT 
On the 17th May 2017, the commerce club learners embarked on a joint venture with Al Imdaad, Darul Ihsan and Africa 
Muslim Agency to the Addington Hospital. Learners made and distributed sandwiches, gift hampers and blankets to the 
patients at the hospital. It was a humbling experience for the learners. Orient Islamic School would like to thank our 
sponsors and parents for all their help and support. Special thanks to Mrs. Rooksana Cassim for co-ordinating the event.   
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DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SCIENCES 
 
AMS CAREER FAIR 
 
Orient hosted the Annual AMS Career Fair on 13 May 2017. Twenty one Professionals from a range of vocations ad-
dressed learners.  Learners from Grades 9- 12 were afforded the opportunity to seek clarity on issues regarding the vari-
ous professions. Learners were also be afforded the opportunity to interact with 13 exhibitors from a range of Higher Ed-
ucation Institutions. Special thanks to Mrs N Dawood for her meticulous attention to detail organization of the event. 
 
EXCURSIONS 
Excursions were arranged by the Department of Social Sciences/ Life Orientation for the FET and GET phases. On 03rd 
May the girls from the FET phase engaged in an educational and team building session at Verbara Lodge in Ballito while 
our girls from the GET phase enjoyed a similar activity at Giba Gorge in Pinetown. Reports from both the educators and 
learners were extremely positive. The presenters at the venues commended our learners on their exemplary behavior, 
enthusiasm and co-operation they received.  
 
The boys went on their excursion to the same venues on 10th May 2017. Sincere thanks to Mrs. Feroza Jagot and Mr 
M.G. Mulla for co-ordinating the excursions and all educators who accompanied our learners.  
 
M.J. NAIDOO QUIZ COMPETITION 
Three of our learners participated in this competition on 20 May 2017. The topic that was researched was: International 
year of Sustainable Tourism for Development. They were being mentored by Mrs. N Dawood and Miss K Laloo. 
Our team acquitted themselves extremely creditably. They were placed 5th of the 43 schools that participated. Congratu-
lations to Luqmaan Desai, Hamzah Simjee and Zakariyya Solwa for their sterling effort. 
  

ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS 
 
INTERVENTION 
Senior Management is constantly in contact with parents. The purpose of these interviews is to track learners who are 
not performing according to Orient’s standards. Parents are also summoned to special meetings with senior manage-
ment as and when the need arises to address learner’s poor performance and discuss the necessary improvement strate-
gies. 
 
PARENT CONSULTS 

 
Parent Consults were successfully concluded on 26 /04/2017.  
 
REPORTS OF ALL LEARNERS WHO FAILED ONE SUBJECT WAS WITHELD.  
Hence Parent Consults were well attended. Parents of Learners òAT RISKó were advised to: 
 
Â Assist in the supervision of learner’s homework. 
Â Urge learners to attend Additional Remedial Classes. 
Â Advise learners to work on past question papers. 
Â Constantly liase with subject educators. 
 
MOTIVATIONAL BREAKFAST ð TOP ACHIEVERS 
 
Twenty nine matriculants who obtained distinction aggregates and 4 who obtained 79 % in the First Controlled Test 
were acknowledged and motivated at a breakfast session on 26th April 2017. Our Guest speaker Dr Shamima Docrat, an 
Orient Alumni, delivered an inspiring address. 
 
 ACADEMIC ASSEMBLY 
 

The TOP FIVE learners per grade were acknowledged and motivated at an Academic Assembly on 
09th May 2017. Learners were awarded with academic badges. 
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ACADEMIC SCHOLARSHIPS 
Orient Islamic School will be offering a limited number of academic scholarships to prospective Grade 8 and 10 learners 
for the 2018 academic year. Current Grade 7 Orient learners were also eligible for this award provided they met the crite-
ria. Learners who have achieved a minimum aggregate of 90% in their Grade 6 final examination were allowed to apply. 
Scholarship awards are tenable each year subject to meritorious academic performance and exemplary conduct. The 
scholarship examinations were written on 20 May 2017 and successful candidates have been informed. 
 
PROCATIVE EDUCATION ð RAPE WISE 
Dr Buswell conducted an extremely informative and interactive workshop which was thoroughly enjoyed by our grades 
7/8/9 learners. The following topics were addressed: 
 
Â Physical Bullying  
Â Cyber Bullying and Cyber Safety 
Â Peer pressure / victimization 
Â Anger management. 
 
LRC ð CHOC 
Fourteen members of the LRC arranged to visit the children at the CHOC Foundation and lifted their spirits by handing to 
them toys and sweet treats. 
 
OUTREACH INITIATIVE ð ISIZIWE ORPHANAGE  
Our LRC team, under the leadership of Ameen Essa, worked tirelessly to ensure that the spirits of the orphans of Isiziwe 
Orphanage were uplifted during the auspicious month of Ramadaan. Generous donations of clothing, toys and sweet 
treats put smiles on the faces of 60 children. Sincere thanks to 
our learners and their parents for their time, effort and sup-
port.  

 
 
 

 
 

********************************************************************************** 

 
ISLAAMIAAT NEWSLETTER ARTICLE - JUNE ð 2017 

 
Assalaamu Alaikum Wa Rahmatullahi Wa Barakaatu 
 
Alhamdulillah, All Praise be to Allah (SWT) for allowing us to see yet another exciting and beneficial term. The month of 
Ramadan is surely a month filled with all-round blessings and Barakah.  
 

The highlight this term was surely the Syrian collection which was so warmly embraced by each one of you from the 
‘Orient Family’. More than R140 000 was raised for the victims of war in Syria. These funds will be taken personally by Ml. 
A. Mahomedy of the Jamiat –ul – Ulama (KZN) to the Syrian refugee camps and orphanages on the Turkish borders and 
distributed on your behalf. Insha-Allah. May Allah (SWT) reward each one of you abundantly for your generous contribu-
tions. Ameen.  

Further and closer to home, the Joint-Iftaar Programme held at school on the 10th of June was a successful event, Alham-
dulliah. Learners from the M.A. Motala. Centre (South African Dawah Network) were our guests of honour. A short Zikr, 
Nasiha and Dua programme terminated with the break of the fast where all present enjoyed the scrumptious and variety 
of meals provided. The learners were presented with a small Eid gift upon departure. Once again we 

thank you, the ‘Orient Family’ for your support and generous contributions. Ameen. 
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Eid gifts for underprivileged learners/ orphans were prepared by Grade 2 to 6 learners. Monies were collected and bags 
full of tasty goodies were filled by the learners themselves for distribution. The LRC also embarked on a collections drive. 
Eid gifts were also distributed to orphans and the underprivileged at Collis Road. Durban.  
 
Hafez Saifullah Kathrada of Grade 11 came 1st in the Regional South African Quraan Competition. Masha-Allah. We wish 
him all the best for the National Finals. About 25 current OIS learners performed Salaatut – Taraaweeh at various venues 
in and around Durban. We pray that Allah (SWT) accepts their recitation and hard work. Ameen.  
 
We also like to congratulate our ‘Shining Stars’ those little OIS learners who kept as many fast as they could this Rama-
daan as well as those who completed the Khatam of the Holy Quraan. You have indeed outshined us all, Masha-Allah.  
Keep it up.  
 
Finally, to each one of you, a very warm and blessed Eid – ul – Fitr. May Allah (SWT) accept our Ibaadah and good deeds 
that we achieved this Ramadaan and may He bless us with many more to come. Ameen.  
 
Have a fruitful and restful holiday and a safe journey to those that are travelling. Ameen. Fi Amaanil – Allah.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
SPORTS REPORT  
ATHLETICS 
In a very short term, after the Easter vacation, Orient Islamic proudly showcased the talent of our budding athletes. Our 
school hosted 4 very successful athletics meeting in the Foundation Phase, Intermediate Phase, High School- Boys and 
High School Girls at the Kings Park Athletics Stadium. 
 
The competitive spirit that existed among the athletes in the various phases was encouraging. A number of talented ath-
letes were identified. The events were very fiercely contested and our athletes must be complimented for the sportsman-
ship that was displayed. 
 
Thirty seven of our best athletes were selected to represent the school in the AMS – Boys Athletics meeting at Chats-
worth Stadium. Orient was overwhelmingly victorious, winning the High School  Athletic Championship by 38 points. All 
boys were awarded with certificates and medals at a special sports assembly. 
 
NETBALL 
The girls prepared and played in the AMS Netball Championship at Hoy Park and competed well in a tough schedule. 

SOCCER 
Our seven league soccer teams competed in various league matches around KZN and achieved a number of winning re-
sults. We look forward to participating in the League Championship. The various teams will challenge for the respective 
League Championship title.  We will also feature in the Knockout Cup of the Association.  
 
FORTHCOMING SPORTS DATES 
Â Saturday 19th August – AMS Boys Volleyball Championship – Port Shepstone 
Â Saturday 26th August – AMS Girls Volleyball Championship – Pietermaritzburg 
Â League Soccer – Durban Central Football Association – resumes on Sunday 30th July  
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LIBRARY NEWS 

 

Learners were invited to attend the Annual Book Fair during their breaks as well as with their educators of English. Learn-
ers were impressed with the variety of books on display and many purchases were made.  

Grade 8 learners were advised on their choice of books as they were required to present one Fiction and one Non-fiction 
book. Many of their choices of non-fiction included people who had made major contribution to society, both local and 
international.  

In preparation for the Science Fair, grade 9 female learners were assisted with books on Science experiments. They were 
also referred to various sites on the internet. Ideas on manageable and practical projects were discussed.  

During the breaks, learners were advised on the significance of reading. Reading aloud exercises were conducted with 
grades 8 and 9 male learners.  

In the search for the Top Readers for the months of March, April and May we congratulate Muhammad Yusuf Badat (gr 8.3) and Mu-
hammad Simjee (gr 9.3) who were placed first and second respectively.  
 
We are pleased with the increase in the number of learners borrowing books in the GET 
phase.  

  

 

BOOK FAIR 

BOOK REVIEWS 

ANNUAL SCIENCE FAIR 

VALUE OF READING 

TOP READERS 
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